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July 9, 2021 

Staff's First Data Request 
Via E-mail 

Re: Docket No. 20210106-GU - Petition for approval of transportation service agreement 
between Peninsula Pipeline Company, Inc. and Florida Division of Chesapeake Utilities 
Corporation. 

Dear Ms. Keating: 

By this letter, Commission staff respectfully requests that Peninsula Pipeline Company, Inc. 
(Peninsula) and Florida Division of Chesapeake Utilities Corporation (CFO) provide responses to the 
following data requests: 

1. Please provide cost estimates and the percent breakdown of labor and materials for the 
proposed projects as shown in the table below: 

Description Cost 
Labor/Materials 

Location 
Cost Breakdown 

Commencing at the new 

7,400 ft. of 4 in. steel 
FGT interconnection 

location and continuing 
pipeline 

northward to the new 
delivery receipt station 

Gate station with 
Logistics Parkway, 

Florida Gas 
Transmission Company 

slightly north of Peace 

(FGT) 
River Canal 

Delivery receipt station 
Pollard Road and 

Logistics Parkway 
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2. Please provide a brief description of the approvals required by Peninsula or CFG from 
any other state or local agencies to complete the proposed projects. 
 

3. Please provide the expected completion dates for the proposed projects, including 
expected completion dates for the retirement of the farm taps along Spirit Lake Road and 
the elimination of several larger stations, as discussed in Paragraphs 13 and 14 of the 
Petition. 
 

4. Please refer to Paragraph 13 of the Petition. Would the removal of farm taps and new 
service at downgraded pressures necessitate design changes to a customer’s meter, 
service line, or other facilities? If so, what would be the impacts, if any, to the customer’s 
service reliability? Please explain. 
 

5. Please explain why CFG has opted to construct the 4” MDPE Main along Bomber Road, 
as opposed to requesting Peninsula complete the pipeline. Does CFG intend to construct 
this pipeline in-house or contract the construction with another party? Please explain. 
 

6. Did CFG issue a Request for Proposals or initiate discussions with other parties to obtain 
construction cost estimates for the proposed pipeline? If so, please identify all 
respondents and provide an explanation regarding why their proposals were rejected. If 
not, please justify why CFG did not solicit competitive bids from other parties. 
 

7. Please explain how CFG plans to recover from customers the Monthly Reservation 
Charge to Peninsula, pursuant to the Firm Transportation Service Agreement.  

 
Please file all responses electronically no later than July 26, 2021, via the Commission’s website 
at www.floridapsc.com by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic Filing Web Form. If 
you have any questions please contact me at champson@psc.state.fl.us or at (850) 413-6676. 
 
Thank you, 
 
/s/Corey Hampson 
Corey Hampson 
Public Utility Analyst II 
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